Development Review Report

Land Use Control File No. C-815
Zone Change Petition No. 793
Property:
1401 Grandview Avenue, parcel 6-G-251
Property Owner:
HARVEY & KAREN SHIPKOVITZ
Existing Zoning: 
Mixed-Use Planned Unit Development (AP)
Proposed Zoning:
Grandview Public Realm sub-district C (GPR-C)
Action Required:
Public Hearing and Recommendation to City Council 
Council District:
2; Councilperson Theresa Kail-Smith 
Date: 
June 13, 2017
Submitted to: 
The Planning Commission of the City of Pittsburgh

From: 
The Zoning Administrator
Findings of Fact
1. An application for rezoning has been filed by Indovina Associates Architects on behalf of Harvey and Karen Shipkovitz, property owners, for the rezoning of one parcel at 1401 Grandview Avenue from Mixed-Use Planned Unit Development (AP) to Grandview Public Realm sub-district C (GPR-C). The parcel number 6-G-251 has frontage on Grandview Avenue and Plymouth Street.  

2. The property is of approximately 4,138 square feet and within the Undermined Areas Overlay. 

3. Enactment of this rezoning will permit the involved property to be developed for uses permitted in the Grandview Public Realm sub-district C (GPR-C). An application was filed for site work on the property which will be brought to the Planning Commission for approval upon enactment of this rezoning application.
4. Property owners within 150 ft. of the proposed zone change area were notified of the proposal and notices were posted in the area. One response in support of the Zone Change Petition from an adjacent property owner was received.  
5. In accordance with Section 922.05.F, the Planning Commission shall review Zoning District Map or Zoning Code text amendments based on the following criteria:

a.
The consistency of the proposal with adopted plans and policies of the City;

b.
The convenience and welfare of the public;

c.
The intent and purpose of the Zoning Code;

d.
Compatibility of the proposal with the zoning, uses and character of the neighborhood;

e.
The suitability of the subject property for the uses to which it has been restricted without the proposed zoning map amendment;

f.
The extent to which approval of the proposed zoning map amendment will detrimentally affect nearby property;

g.
The length of time the subject property has remained vacant as zoned;

h.
Impact of the proposed development on community facilities and services; and

i.
The recommendations of staff.

Not all of the criteria must be given equal consideration by the Planning Commission or City Council in reaching a decision.

The applicant has submitted written statements of compliance with the above review criteria as an addendum to the application.
Recommended Motion


That the Planning Commission of the City of Pittsburgh Recommends Approval to City Council of Zone Change Petition No. 793to rezone parcel 6-G-251 owned by Harvey and Karen Shipkovitz at 1401 Grandview Avenue from Mixed-Use Planned Unit Development (AP) to Grandview Public Realm sub-district C (GPR-C).
Submitted by:





  





Anne Kramer, Senior Planner
Planning Commission

13 JUNE 2017

